
Vandals cause damage at two popular 

Boston sites over the weekend 
Wooden sculptures, planters and a children’s activity centre are among the 
items targeted by vandals in Boston over the weekend. 
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Vandals have targeted Beech Wood and Pescod Square Shopping 
Centre in Boston. 

At Beech Wood, off Fenside Road, five wooden animal sculptures were 

daubed with red paint and information boards were removed and damaged. 

Over at Pescod Square in the town, a vandal tipped over planters and bins, 

and broke a newly-installed children’s activity centre - causing around 

£4,000 in damage. 



Frances Brooks, secretary for Boston Woods Trust, which manages Beech 
Wood, said: “It is a shame that a few of our visitors do not respect and 
appreciate the lovely woods the Trust have created. 

•  

 
Vandals left red paint on wood carvings at Beech Wood. 

“We have had two acts of vandalism. First, the Nature Watch Boards were all 

removed from around Beech Wood. 

“One has been found in the ditch but please keep an eye out for the others as 

we can’t afford to replace them. 

 

 



“Then someone has used red paint on the animal carvings. Fortunately they 

have recovered with a good wash and brush up. 

“We need the help of our regular visitors keep an eye on the woods and to 

report any antisocial behaviour to us or to the police if appropriate.” 

 

 
Vandals ripped off all the information boards at Beech Wood in 
Boston. 

Over at Beech Wood, volunteers are still looking for four of the information 

boards which were removed by vandals. 

The boards had only been installed in December last year following a 

Lincolnshire County Council Community Wildlife grant. 

“I had a comment on Facebook suggesting we employ a Park Warden - but 

we are a small, charitable trust run entirely by volunteers,” explained 

Frances Brooks. 

“We have no paid employees and only use contractors when absolutely 

necessary. 



“We are not funded by the council or any big organisation and have to raise 

every penny we spend on creating and maintaining the woods.” 

She added: “We encourage visitors to become Friends of Boston Woods with 

a suggested donation from £20 per year. This barely pays for routine 

maintenance. 

 
A wooden carved hare and fox were also daubed with red paint at 
Beech Wood in Boston. Images supplied. 

“For all other work to improve and expand the project we rely on the 

generosity of supporters through donations and legacies, and the grants we 

are successful in applying for.” 

 


